
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

JANUARY 23, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

President Bandy announced that we are participating in the Rayne Chamber of Commerce 

Gumbo Cook-off after the Mardi Gras Parade. 

President Bandy reported that our next meeting will be the Mix & Mingle on January 30, 2020 

at Chef Roy’s. 

Cynthia Oliver shared that she met with Trudy Ronkartz from the Acadia Parish Library about 

the Josh the Otter program.  She is also waiting for a response from Rayne Catholic to schedule 

a date in either March or April. 

Cynthia Oliver reported that Armstrong Middle School YouthAct Club is without a sponsor. 

Juliette Kring is changing the direction in her career and is no longer with Armstrong Middle 

School.   Cynthia will meet with the Principal of Armstrong Middle School and will give an 

update at our next meeting.  

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to accept the minutes of January 16, 2020 as circulated.  Jared 

Lawless seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

Michelle Veillon reported that the Rayne Chamber of Commerce will have the Business 

Appreciation and Installment Banquet on February 12, 2020.  They are asking for volunteers 

and will circulate a sign-up sheet. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to adjourn.  Abby Guidry seconded the motion and the motion 

carried. 

Guest speaker: K. P. Gibson, Acadia Parish Sheriff 

 


